
 8. sunday

 9. monday

 10. tuesday

 11. wednesday

  6:30pm	 Super Choir	 Fellowship Hal

 13. friday

 14. saturday

 12. thursday

 6:00am	 Friday Morning Men	 Fireside Room 

  2:00pm	 Praise Dancers	 BC Lobby
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d
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The following assistive devices are available
Please ask the ushers if you need wheelchair seat-
ing or special hearing equipment. Also, handi-
capped accessible bathrooms are located to the 
right of the platform in the hallway leading to the 
white house parking lot.

  8:00am   Morning Prayer	  	   Prayer Room
  9:00am	 Worship Service	 Sanctuary
10:10am	 Foundation Hour

•	 Children’s Classes	 Barnabas Ctr
•	 Jr. High	 BC 204
•	 High School	 BC 206
•	 ASF	 Various

11:15am 	 Worship Service	 Sanctuary
  2:00pm	 ACA Meeting	 Clubroom

Children and Worship
Children ages Kindergarten through third grade are invited to a Children’s Worship service each week. 

Start off with your families in both the 9am and 11:15am service.  
Then listen for the announcement dismissing the kids to their special service.

This week’s helpers are:
9:00am Jason McSwain & Sarah Lowe
11:15am Nathan & Jared Lowe

Next week’s helpers are:
9:00am Nate Smith
11:15am Jonny WiersHot Off the Press online: www.chpc.org
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 6:30pm	 Karate	 Great Hall
 7:00pm	 Deacon Meeting	 Fellowship Hall

  8:30am	 Prayer	 Prayer Room
 10:00am	 Knitting Group	 Atrium
  3:00pm	 College Hill Farm Market	 Parking Lot
  6:30pm	 Karate  	 Fellowship Hall
  7:00pm	 ACA Meeting	 Club Room
	 Choir	 Choir Room
  7:30pm	 Alanon	 BC 201 & 202

Katy Verhagen graduated from high school a year ago 
and has spent the past year teaching swimming at the 
local YMCA and waitressing at Skyline Chili. She plans 
on spending this coming school year as a nanny for a 
missionary family in Western Africa. This summer, she 
is especially psyched to spend time on the playground 
with the children she’ll be serving, swimming in the 
lake at camp, hopefully eating plenty of cheesecake.

Rachel Koize will be a freshman at Purdue University 
this fall, and plans to major in either chemical or me-
chanical engineering. She has numerous quirky obses-
sions with indie music, British television shows, tea, 
making friendship bracelets, and reading (especially 
cool old Latin manuscripts).  This summer, she hopes 
to strengthen her relationships with the children she 
grew to know last year as a camp counselor, while em-
bracing the philosophy “work hard, play hard”.

Hannah Gallardo is a student at Cedarville University, 
where she has just completed her first year. She is cur-
rently undeclared, but she is considering a career in 
education. When she is not trying to figure out her fu-
ture career, she enjoys photography, the works of C.S. 
Lewis and Ray Bradbury, superhero movies, the out-
doors, and brownies. This summer, Hannah looks for-
ward to the unique joys and challenges of working in 
youth ministry, and she anticipates the ways that God 
will use this ministry to touch hearts and make impacts 
for eternity.

Joy Grace Chen has just finished her sophomore year 
studying creative writing at the University of Evans-
ville. She loves history, poetry, old books, and inter-
minable reading lists. Studying abroad in England this 
past semester has also deepened her appreciation for 
Earl Grey tea, travel, and British television shows. As a 
second year intern, Joy Grace looks forward to building 
on relationships started last year and spending another 
fun-filled summer sharing the love of Jesus with kids!

Justin Wilson will be a senior at the Virginia Military 
Institute and, upon completing his degree in History, 
will commission into the U.S. Army as a Military Intel-
ligence Officer. His interests include working on his car, 
running, and spending time with his family. He is look-
ing forward to witnessing and helping the youth of the 
community grow in Christ.

(Pictured left to right) Katy Verhagen, Rachel Koize,  
Hannah Gallardo,  Joy Grace Chen & Justin Wilson

Summer Interns
The CHPC 2014 Summer Interns have arrived!!! (see bios in the next column) They have started their sum-
mer off by being challenged with a week of intense training.  Hopefully equipping them both spiritually 
and practically for the expectations of the summer children’s ministry. The interns worked closely with the 
interns from Christ’s Community, learning, roll playing and fellowshipping.  The Interns will be hard at work 
planning and executing fun and exciting Sunday school lessons while using the Big City Studios curricu-
lum once again.  They will be studying Abraham, the man of faith.  They are also responsible for planning 
TWEENS night all summer long.  Finally, but certainly not least, they will be helping with CAMP.  There are 
some very exciting things in the works; it is going to be a very fun summer. 

Pictured back row (l-r):
Tim Walker – Director
Miyah Byrd – 4th Grade Counselor
Katy Verhagen – CHPC
Rachel Sauer – 1st Grade Counselor
Caroline Duke – 2nd Grade Counselor
Deltrescia Carter – Lead Specialist
Justin Wilson – CHPC

Front row (l-r):
Sandra Brown – Art Specialist
Denise Walton – 5th Grade Counselor
Rachel Koize – CHPC
Joy Grace Chen – CHPC
Hannah Gallardo – CHPC
Jordan Carr – 6th Grade Counselor
Tiffany Jackson – 3rd Grade Counselor

Not Pictured: Glenn Davis – Music Specialist, Tim Sattergren – Recreation Specialist, 
Alvin Bowers – High School Assistant, Rian Burns – High School Assistant, Kenneth Byrd – High School Assistant,  
Sean Moore – High School Assistant, Breyana Moore – High School Assistant, Nate Smith – High School Assistant

Christ’s Community in College Hill 
Summer Camp

Christ’s Community in College Hill is made up of 10 churches around College Hill working together to build 
into and meet the needs of our community.  This year Christ’s Community is partnering with Pleasant Hill 
Academy to run their 6 week summer day camp program.  They will be working with 75 campers in grades 
1-6, focusing on reading, art, music, recreation, and the Bible.  

Tim Walker, the resource coordinator at Pleasant Hill Academy, is this year’s camp director, and has hired 
an incredible group of leaders for the camp.  His staff is comprised of 6 classroom counselors, one for each 
grade, 6 high school student assistants for each classroom, and 3 specialists leading music, art and recre-
ation.  God has brought together an incredibly gifted and diverse group of people to share the love of Jesus 
with these children this summer. 

  

  9:30am	 Library Work Day	 BC 103
  5:30pm	 Cub Scout Den Meeting	 Clubroom
  6:00pm	 TWEENS	
  7:00pm	 Bi-Polar Support Group	 Great Hall
	 Worship Team Rehearsal	 Sanctuary
	 Writers’ Meeting	 Fireside Room
	 Kindling Prayer Group	 White House 
	 Summer CRASH


